
 

  
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Lindsay’s Lobs 

  

 
   
 

 

Welcome & Apologies 

 
Apologies were received from John Kennedy. 

 

   Next Club Meeting 
                                      7:00 am, 13 DECEMBER 2022 

Heccies, 31 Fisher Street, Magill 
Club contact: Lindsay Davis - 0415 453 101 

 
2022 RYPEN STUDENTS 

Alice Maycock  (Loreto College) 
Harrison Reynolds (Norwood International High) 

 
2022 SERVICE ABOVE SELF AWARDEE 

Molly Sweeney (Norwood Morialta High) 
 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
 

President Lindsay has announced the 2022 AGM will be held on the 13 December as part of our normal 
club meeting. An important part of the AGM will be club members electing Rotary Year 2023-24 club 
executives and Board members.  
 
In accordance with the club by-laws you are therefore invited to provide nominations prior to the AGM for 
the following positions: 

• president-elect,  
• secretary,  
• treasurer,  
• sergeant-at-arms, 
• director club administration, 
• director community, 
• director progression, 
• director projects 

Colin Hill 
Secretary 2022-23 
Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise 
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President’s Report 
 
Last weekend’s Magill Village celebrations was enhanced by a great turnout from club 
members.  At one stage it looked like we had taken over the village shops and official 
celebrations. 
 

The ‘ribbon-cutting ceremony’ recognised the completion of major works at Magill Village and launched the 
new streetscape. 
 
It also recognised the three levels of government working together to create a vibrant commercial area 
that honours the past while building for the future.  We were joined by local MPs Vincent Tarzia - Member 
for Hartley, and James Stevens – Member for Sturt – along with Campbelltown Mayor Jill Whitaker and 
Burnside Mayor Anne Monceaux to cut the ribbon. 

 
As club members (and many others) know, Magill Sunrise Rotary is 
exceptionally keen to support the Magill Village traders and contribute 
to the success of this precinct. 
 
Recently some club members also attended a belated celebration with 
Honorary Member Anne Cole to recognise her 80th birthday.  Thanks 
to Robyn for organising this. 
 
Nominations remain open for all Board and club officer positions in the 
lead up to our AGM.  Part of the strength of Rotary is the rotation of 
leadership and other roles, meaning that all club members experience 
and influence how the club operates.  
 

We were joined (by Zoom) at the November Board Meeting by District Governor Paul Thomas.  DG Paul 
was able to get an insight to our club activities and plans and then shared with us some details about 
District activities.  He was also appreciative of the significant contribution our club has made to so many 
community, youth, international and Rotary programs.  DG Paul and wife Kathryn will be at our Market on 
Sunday, so say ‘Hi’ and have a chat. 
 
Cheers, 
Lindsay 
 
 

BBQ for Morialta Secondary College 
 

We will be working with Morialta Rotary this Friday 9th Dec to provide the lunchtime BBQ for next year’s 
Morialta Secondary College students. 
 
Helpers should aim to arrive by 11.15am, entering the carpark near the pedestrian lights on St Bernards 
Road.  The BBQ will be at the rear of that carpark. 
 
Please let President Lindsay know if you can assist . 

 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

GUEST SPEAKER:   ROHAN WATTS  - NBN 
 

Our first meeting for the month of December gave us the 
opportunity to get to speed on Smart Devices, presented by Rohan 
Watts, sponsored by the NBN.  
 
Rohan is no stranger to Rotary, being an exchange student in 
Argentina as a seventeen year old. In addition, Rohan is a Paul 
Harris Fellow. His late father was a long time member at the 
Elizabeth Club. Mum followed for a few more years until Zoom 
meetings got the better of her.  
 

Rohan brought along a number of smart gadgets (I’m off to the hardware shop this morning as a result) 
and informed us of a number of security ideas. He also gave us some futuristic ideas of where smart 
devices could be taking us; imagine a toilet that does an analysis of our number twos that warns us that 
we should book a colonoscopy.  
 
Another concept that could become reality is this scenario; you wake up and attend to your ablutions, and 
after breakfast head out. Not long after your smart phone warns you that smart devices in your bathroom 
have detected that you will be coming down with the flu and recommends that you go home. When you 
arrive a package from Amazon contains paracetamol and a comfort treat. Your phone then reminds you 
that you have an online medical appointment with your doctor in the afternoon. Wow!  
 
Thanks Rohan for your entertaining presentation and for answering our questions. 
 
Mark Thompson 

                                                                                           

                                                            

 

 

JACKPOT 
Next meeting 

 
$35.00 

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Upcoming Events 

Saturday 10 December     MARKET SET UP at 1.30pm 
     Campbelltown Memorial Oval 
 
Saturday 10 December  CAMPBELLTOWN CHRISTMAS CAROLS 
     Thorndon Park Reserve  - 5pm - 8pm 
 
Sunday 11 December       RCMS CHRISTMAS MEGA MARKET 
                               Campbelltown Memorial Oval 9.00am - 3.00pm 
 
Tuesday 20 December  CLUB CHRISTMAS PARTY 
     At Graham & Robyn’s. 6.30PM 
     Clubrooms of Thorndon Park Estate, 3 Belperio Court, Paradise. 
                                                    This is the last meeting for the year.  $22.00pp.  RSVP: Robyn 
     Please pay to club account with ref: name and Xmas. 
 
           2023                            HAPPY NEW YEAR! 
 
Tuesday 10 January   CLUB MEETINGS RESUME 
 
Thursday 19 January   BOARD MEETING – 6.00pm for 6.30pm 
     Café Va Bene 
     636, Lower NE Road, Campbelltown 
 
Friday 03 February   CAMPBELLTOWN MOONLIGHT MARKET 
     Thorndon Park Reserve    5.30pm – 9.30pm 
 
Sunday 12 February   RCMS MONTHLY MARKET & “Lift the Lid Walk” 
                               Campbelltown Memorial Oval 9.00am - 2.00pm 
 
Sunday 19 February   CLASSICS ON THE PARK CAR SHOW 
     Thorndon Park Reserve    10.00am – 2.00pm 

                                               

 

RCMS CHRISTMAS BREAK 
21DEC22-09JAN23 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

                                                               
 

 

 

 
 
 

         
QUIZ QUESTION 
In light of the over hauled Magill Village official opening on the 3rd December, what was Magill 
called when first settled by Robert Cock and William Ferguson, and in what year was it 
established? 

   
Answer: Makgill Estate in 1838 
 

         
                                        World’s End Hotel, Magill 1884. 

 
ICE BREAKER 

The 2021 Census has revealed increasing diversity in the religions Australians identified, 
reflecting continuing changes in our social attitudes and belief systems. Christianity is the 

most common religion in Australia, with over 40 per cent identifying as Christian. As Australia has become 
more multicultural society are the “Greens” and many MP’s both State and Federally, right in advocating for 
the “Lord’s Prayer” not to be recited before the opening of Parliament? 

Responses: 

It was an overwhelming and unanimous response. The prayer no longer has a place in parliament as it 
doesn’t represent a multi-cultural society and should be dropped. It was noted that many Councils had also 
dispensed with the prayer. 
 

 
 

PRESIDENT’S THOUGHT FOR THE DAY 

“You may say I’m a dreamer, but I’m not the only one.  I hope that 
someday you’ll join us and the world will live as one” 

John Lennon 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

SECRET ADELAIDE 

10 Christmas Markets to check out in Adelaide 

                                                
 
 
 
 

6.Magill Sunrise Mega Christmas Market – Paradise 

On Sunday 11 December from 9am until 3pm, the whopping space at Paradise’s Campbelltown Memorial 
Oval will be the temporary home of the Magill Sunrise Mega Christmas Market. On any other day, the 
Magill Sunrise Market is pretty dang good as is, so their Christmas edition is set to be a hoot. There’ll be 
over 40 stalls selling all sorts, delicious food and coffee vans to nourish your tummys, a big ol’ Chrissy 
raffle, even an appearance from Santa, and a whole heap more, so we’re told. Entry into the Magill Sunrise 
Mega Christmas Market is well and truly free too.  

 

December Market Beneficiary 
Our cancelled November market was to raise funds for victims of the devastating Victorian floods in October. Then in 

mid-November NSW was hit in a similar way with unprecedented water levels.  
 

Despite the loss of the November market, last week the Board of Magill Sunrise Rotary met and decided to donate 

$1,000 immediately to Victorian flood victims and then after our Mega Christmas Market will donate a further $1000 
to NSW flood victims.  

 
These donations will happen via RAWCS - Rotary Australia World Community Service who work with Rotarians in the 

affected areas to maximise the direct benefits to the disaster victims.  

 
We thank the community and, all of the people who support of our Magill Sunrise Market for making this possible. 

LOOK WHO IS NUMBER 6!!!! 

It’s that time of the year again; supermarkets are cranking the Chrissy carols and 

twinkling lights of red and green are an unescapable vision, whether you like it or not. 

But if you’re into the festivities that complement the silly season, then Christmas 

markets are the place to be for the whole joyous kit and kaboodle. We’ve put together 

a list of ten poppin’ Christmas markets in and around Adelaide that might just be up 

your alley – take a look. 

https://fb.me/e/2WRYrSXSb
https://fb.me/e/2WRYrSXSb


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

OFFICIAL OPENING OF MAGILL VILLAGE 
   Saturday 3 December 2022 
 
The Magill Village Partnership, a collaboration between the City of Burnside 
and Campbelltown City Council to create an exemplar ‘Village’ model that 
encompasses urban renewal streetscape improvements and urban landscape 
work came to fruition on Saturday with the opening of Magill Village precinct.  

The two councils have worked together to completely revitalise the Magill Village precinct and make the 
area a more attractive place to shop, stay and visit. This project was funded by the Australian Government 
with $2 million from the Federal ‘Community Development Grant Program’ and $5.75 million from the State 
‘Local Government Infrastructure Partnership Program’. 
                     

     

 
                
 

                                                     

    

                          
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

                                          
                                              MESSAGE FROM NOMIKI THOMAS 
 
Dear Rotarians, 
 
 I hope you and your families are well. 
 
With the end of the year fast approaching and having completed my last Rotary club visit for 
the year, I just wanted to thank you again for all your kind words, support, advise, suggestions 

and encouragement you have given me during the year, with my book journey. 
 
Not in my wildest dreams I would have ever though at my first Rotary presentation back in January, the 
life journey that this will lead me to. 
 
This year has seen me: 
 
• Present to ten Rotary clubs (Regency Park, Prospect, Mawson Lakes,  
Modbury, Elisabeth, St Peters, Encounter Bay, Walkerville, Magill Sunrise, Campbelltown), having travelled 
approximately 350kms, in between  
• To date raise $1,125 through the sale of my book and kind donations  
• Closely work with the Indigenous Literacy Foundation, who  
have kindly created a fundraising page for me on their website  
(https://fundraising.ilf.org.au/nomiki-thomas-goodbye) 
• Get my book for sale Amazon, as an eBook (https://www.amazon.com.au/)  
• During the July 2022 school holidays, I was invited and spoke at the Walkerville Town Hall as part of the 
Town of Walkerville’s Author Talks series 
• I was invited by my old teacher to speak to her Year 4 class at St Aloysius college, as part of their  
Narrative writing unit in their school curriculum 
• I was the guest speaker at the 2022 Children's Writing Completion presentation ceremony, organised by 
the Prospect Council, where I was delighted to be among other young people who shared the same 
passion for writing with me  
• I was awarded the 2022 Walkerville Council Young Volunteer award  
• I was awarded the 2022 Children's Week Award (thank you Rotarian Les Dennis for the kind nomination) 
 
At a personal level, I feel that this experience has helped me to build up my confidence, public speaking 
skills, resilience, to believe in myself and my abilities and to learn that my voice matters. 
 
I am now looking forward having some rest during the upcoming school holidays to recharge my batteries 
and I am really looking forward for what the new year entails (especially going to Year 9). 
 
I wish you and your families a Merry Christmas and a Happy and Safe New Year. Keep up the good work 
you are doing. 
 
Best wishes 
Nomiki Thomas 

 
 
 

https://fundraising.ilf.org.au/nomiki-thomas-goodbye
https://www.amazon.com.au/


 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

RCMS CHRISTMAS MEGA MARKET SUNDAY 11 DECEMBER 2022 
Preliminary Market setup for members Saturday 10 December at 1.30pm 

Pease let Greg know if you are unable to make your shift. 

First Shift Including Set Up 0700-1000 

Robyn Stall Allocation   

Colin Safety Check List  

Graham Cook Sausages and Onions 

Simon Cook Bacon & Egg S/W -Zucchini Fritters 

Greg Cook Donuts 

Lindsay Assisting with donuts  

Mary McKillop 
Students 

Serve  

Siony Serve 10.00am – 12 noon  

Meryl Serve   

Ian Orders  

Colin Selling Xmas Raffle Tickets  

Robyn Float (If required)  

John and Concordia Welcome/Rotary Table  

 

Second Shift 1000-1300 

Bruce Cook Sausages and Onion 

Greg Cook Bacon & Egg S/W - Zucchini Fritters 

Suneth Cook Donuts 

Colin Assisting with donuts  

Ian Orders   

Suzette Serve   

Nina Serve  

Mary McKillop 
Students 

Serve until 1200  

Graham & Robyn Welcome/Rotary Table  

Pauline Selling Xmas Raffle Tickets  

Lindsay Float (If required)  

Simon/DG Santa/Helper/Driver  

 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

Third Shift including Pack Up 1300-1600 

Mark Cook Sausages and Onion 

Lindsay Cook Bacon & Egg S/W - Zucchini Fritters 

Greg Cook Donuts 

Robyn Assisting with donuts  

Suzette Orders   

Mari Serve   

Melissa Serve  

Chiara Serve  

Graham & Robyn Welcome/Rotary Table  

Bruce Selling Xmas Raffle Tickets  

John F Welcome/Rotary Table    

Ian Collect Stallholders’ Money  

 
Beverages and Nibbles: December – Greg (1 x carton beer, 2 x bubbles & nibbles)  
Cleaning aprons and towels: December – Lindsay 
 
 
 

 
ANNE’S FAREWELL AFTERNOON TEA 

 
Graham and Robyn hosted an afternoon tea for Honorary 
Member Anne Cole at their home on the 19th November. 
Anne jetted off to England on the 22nd November to spend 
two months with her family in Surrey. 
We wish her well and look forward to her return sometime 
in January. 

Colin Hill, Pauline Hill, Anne Cole and Robyn Holcroft. 
 

                                            
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
  

 
 

  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

President      Secretary 
Lindsay Davis  Colin Hill 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the spirit of reconciliation, 
the Rotary Club of Magill 
Sunrise acknowledges the  

Traditional Owners of the land 
where we serve the community, 
the Kaurna people of Tandanya,  

and we pay our respects to 
their Elders past and present. 

 
 

www.magillrotary.org.au 
 

 
www.facebook.com/rotarymagill 

 

 
magill@rotaryclub.org.au 

Rotary District 9510   Voice of Rotary 
http://www.rotary9510.org  www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au 
 
                   Editor: Pauline Hill - hpauline087@gmail.com 

 
 

Meetings for Makeups 

Please check with the club before attending 

Monday  
Campbelltown: 0407 724 699 
6.30pm - San Giorgio Club, Henry St, Payneham 

Tuesday 
St Peters: 0493 281 503 
6.15pm – Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Kent Town: 0433 387 082 
6.30pm - Lord Melbourne Hotel, 63 Melbourne St, North Adelaide 

Wednesdays 
Eastwood: 0416 367 289 
7.15am – 1st & 3rd Wednesday 

    Adelaide Royal Coach, 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town 

    2nd & 4th Wednesdays  
    Bocelli Café, Hutt St, Adelaide 

Norwood: 0412 305 660 
6.30pm - 1st, 3rd & 5th Wednesdays 

   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Burnside: 0401 627 339 
6:30pm - 2nd & 4th Wednesdays  

   Kensi Hotel, 23 Regent St, Kensington 

Morialta: 0497 159 737 
6.30pm - Tower Hotel, Cnr St Bernards & Magill Rds, Magill  

http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
http://www.magillrotary.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
mailto:magill@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.rotary9510.org/
http://www.facebook.com/voiceofrotary.org.au

